Camden and Islington MAS

NHS Foundation Trust



3rd August 2009

Mr. Boris Johnson Mayor of London Greater London Authority City Hall The Queen's Walk More London London SE1 2AA



Dear Mr Johnson,

I work as an NHS Medical Consultant in a busy central London teaching hospital. I have recently started to commute to work on a scooter which is in keeping with what we are being encouraged to do for a greener London and enables me to get to various hospital sites quickly.

On Friday I was nearly killed by a number 73 'bendy bus' swerving across 3 lanes of traffic around Grosvenor Place W1. I understand that one of your mayoral promises was to get rid of these vehicles which pose a significant hazard to other road users especially cyclists and motorcycle users. I am writing to enquire when this will happen and to bring your attention to my near death last week.

I look forward to hearing from you. // 4
Yours sincerely,

pp

cc: Kate Hoey Labour MP

cc. Lord Woolf House of Lords

cc. Valerie Shawcross, Local Councillor